
Community Enhancement Program 

The Community                            
Enhancement Crew consists of four full-time  

Community Enhancement  
staff members.  

 
The Community                                  

Enhancement Crew    
proactively patrols and removes illegal 

dumps from the community.   
 

They also assist with  
Community Enhancement events,  

Public Works,  
Household  Hazardous Waste and other 
functions throughout the Town. The crew 

works Monday through Saturday. 

22,062 pounds of  
trash and debris 

 was collected in June 

 

On Saturday, June 4, 2022, between the hours of          

8:00am and 2:00pm, Code Enforcement staff hosted a Tire 

Amnesty Day at Lion’s Park. Code Officers and the       

Community Enhancement Crew collected a total of 484 tires 

from 53 residents. Burrtec assisted by providing the       

dumpsters used to collect and dispose of the tires.              

The event is made possible using grant funds. 

TOP 5 CODE 
VIOLATIONS IN  

June 
 
 

• Illegal Dumping 
 

• Graffiti 
 

• Trash and Debris 
 

• Trash Carts/
Dumpsters Left Out 

 

• Business License 
Required 
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P A G E  2  C O D E  E N F O R C E M E N T  

Proactive and Reactive Cases  

398 Proactive and Reactive 
Cases Were  

Opened in June 

Officers Responded to 130 
Reactive Cases  

Officers Conducted 360 
Property Maintenance 

Inspections 

Grand Total of 758 Code  
Enforcement Cases Were 

Opened in June 

171 Tires dropped off at 
Household Hazardous  

Waste 

268 Proactive Cases Were 
Opened by Officers 

Property Maintenance  
Inspections 
 
 
Number of Properties  
Inspected: 360 
 
 
Passed First Inspection: 286 
 
 
Fees Collected: $10,144.00 

Graffiti 
 
 
 
49 graffiti cases were opened 
 
8% of the graffiti cases opened  
in June were opened proactively  
by  officers. 
 
 

P A G E  3  

Code Enforcement Spotlight  

 
On November 4, 2021, Code Enforcement Officers responded to a complaint of 

an occupied motor home and trash and debris in 16400 block of Chippewa 
Road. The Officers observed the motor home in the driveway connected to    
extension cords and hoses, along with trash and debris throughout the entire 

front yard. After issuing a Notice of Violation and several administrative        
citations to the property owner, a follow up was conducted on June 6, 2022, and 

all the violations had been abated.  

Did you know? 

AVMC 5.02.270(b) Garage-yard sales.   
(b) The maximum number of garage-yard sales permitted under this Chapter for any single-family 
residence is three per calendar year, and each sale not to exceed three consecutive days. 


